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A message from Mr Hodgson 
Well, we have arrived at the end of the Spring term – blink and you will have missed it! What a challenging few 
months it has been, with this last and latest lockdown. The last 3 weeks in school, however, though, have been 
absolutely fantastic with children being eager to return to school and to give their best efforts. We have rewarded 
children for demonstrating our Bader values of Happiness, Aiming High, Determination, Excellence and Respect and 
many children have earned their silver award. 
We now look forward to the summer term with hope that the worst of this situation is behind us, and enthusiasm 
for the exciting opportunities of learning ahead. Thank you to the children, to you and to my staff for all their 
incredible efforts since January. 
 

Pen Licence  
We are on a roll with these - for children who have beautifully formed, joined handwriting, their  
reward is a ‘Pen Licence’.  
This allows them to use a pen for all writing in school. Also, they are presented with a certificate 
in assembly, are given a pen licence card to carry with them and are given a special place in the 
hall on our ‘Roll of Honour’ board. This week’s lucky pupils to receive their licence, as endorsed by the Pen 
Inspector General (me) are:  Demi-Leigh Colmer, Olivia Suckling, Amelia Swalwell and Hallie Allison. Lots of 
children are trying really hard to achieve this. Easter’s a really good time to practise handwriting. 

Read for the Stars 
The Easter holidays would be a great time to keep reading at home. Our ‘Read for the Stars’  
reading initiative has been really successful so far, this year, where children get to choose a  
superb book from the book shelf in my office, that is packed with exciting titles and super authors.  
We ask that children read a minimum of 4 times a week in Early Years and Key Stage 1 and 5 times a week in Key 
Stage 2 (up to the maximum of seven times a week). 
More successful readers this week, well done this week to Finley Lewis, Harrison Allison, Jake Burton, Louie 
Stenburge, Jack Beveridge Cole Wilson, Obie Wilson and Olivia Radcliffe for reaching the sun for a second time!  
Well done also to Lily Simpson, Kendall Durham, Payton Stewart, Lily McNeil, Lula Bryan, Fynn McNeil and 
Mason Ashcroft for reaching the sun for the first time.  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Super Spellers 
We are having a really big push on spelling in school this year, as we recognise it is something 
that needs to improve to help children with their written work. A new award, a ‘Super Speller’ 
certificate and pencil will be earned by any of our children who achieve full marks in spelling  
tests consistently. Well done to Saffanah Deen, Louie Stenburge and Kaden Nolan for being Super Spellers. 

Uniform 
We are proud of our school and our school motto of ‘Aiming High’. We are also proud of our simple uniform policy 
which gives spirit, identity and reduces bullying and peer pressure. We are trying to be understanding as regards 
uniform at the moment, especially the children in Year 6 who will be leaving us in a few months. However, 
footwear should always be plain black trainers or shoes. We have noticed an increased in inappropriate footwear 
recently. Please support our uniform policy, which, by following our Home School Agreement you are agreeing to 
do.  
After the Easter break, we would expect that footwear would not be a problem. 
 
 The vast majority of our children follow the uniform policy which gives a real sense of belonging to our community. 
This is just a reminder that acceptable footwear is flat black shoes or black plain trainers please. Children will be 
expected to change into black plimsolls inside if they wear inappropriate footwear. Information about our uniform 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dates for your diary 
Easter Break – Monday 29th March – Friday 9th April  
Monday 12th April – Staff Professional Development Day (school closed to pupils) 
Summer Half term break – Monday 31st May – Friday 4th June 
Summer holiday – Wednesday 21st July – Wednesday 1st September 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Red Nose Day 
An update: Last Friday was Red Nose Day and staff and children wore something red and donated  
to Comic Relief.  £272.53 was raised. Thank you for your support in these challenging times. 
 

Twitter 
We now have an amazing 2273 followers on Twitter. Don’t miss out! You can catch up on all the  
exciting learning that has been captured on Twitter in the last week (@BaderPrimary) for postings of the 
latest news and events going on in school. Please follow us on Twitter. Also, check out our school 
website: http://www.bader.org.uk/ 

 

 

Easter  
Thank you for all your support with buying raffle tickets and entering the ‘eggstravaganza’.  
Friends of Bader raised an amazing £362.30 for their funds and as a token of appreciation; every child 
in school received a small, Easter gift today. The winners of the Easter Eggstravaganza were as follows: 

 
Easter Bonnet      Easter Egg 
Nursery: Neve Durham     Nursery: Archie Johnson, Mia Todd 
Reception: Frankie Maw and Violet Kennington  Reception: Lily McNeil, Fynn McNeil, Jude McNeil, Jaxx Ellis-York 
Year 1: Lottie Brown, Tyler Simpson, Jake PInchbeck  Year 1: Zakk Vale, Finley Lewis, Riley Clayton 
Year 2: Luca Lithgow and Rhia Grey    Year 2: Dylan Roberts, Jorgie Kemp, Isabel Emms, Leon Callen 
Year 3: Daniel Lithgow, Olivia Dunn    Year 3: Frankie-Jayne Vale, Suzie Tyers 
Year 4: Alfie Finn, James Wardell    Year 4: Jenson Hilton, Lilly Lenighan 
Year 5: Alfie Wilkinson, Leighton Harper   Year 5: Keiron Carter, Ronnie Smyth 
Year 6: Saffanah Deen     Year 6: Ethan Mellor 

 
Easter Assembly 
Father Robert Dessics is the new vicar for the Parish of South Thornaby, looking after the churches of St Mark and  
St Peter ad Vincula. He videoed an Easter message for children and staff about the Christian symbolism of a hot cross bun. 
We look forward to welcoming him into our school in the future, and visiting some of the local churches.  

 

 

 

 

Nature Trail 
One of our parents, Mrs Daniels, whose son, Logan is a keen Year 2 pupil, contacted me this week 
and said that “being inspired by Mr Butters’ treasure hunt, myself and Logan are going to set up a 
nature trail in Thornaby Woods for the local community. Our family love the woods so we wanted 
to do something to get the local community out walking and reconnected with the green spaces 
that surround our town. I will email the school an activity sheet, certificate of completion and an 
example of what the clues look like. All of these 8 clues can be found in the Thornaby Woods area”. 
Please find these as attachments to this newsletter. 

 

Staff Professional Development Day 
School will not reopen after the Easter break until Tuesday 13th April as Monday 12th April is a staff development 
day in school. 
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Curriculum 
On Thursday 25th March, children in Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2 were extremely lucky! They got to be an audience 
member at an exciting event with ten children’s authors, live via Zoom, to help celebrate World Book Day. Along with 
hundreds of other schools from Middlesbrough and Stockton, children were able to listen to some well-known authors 
talk about their love of reading and writing. As you know, the love of reading is very important to us at Bader and this 
amazing event planned by Drake’s Book Shop in Stockton, was a perfect opportunity to celebrate some fabulous 
books that children may like to read. Authors such as Sue Hendra and Paul Linnet read extracts from their popular 
book, ‘Supertato.’ Key Stage 1 children particularly enjoyed observing Rachel Bright design her character, ‘Slug’ and 
even had a go at drawing him!  
School has made sure we have put an order in to ensure we have a copy of each of these inspiring books in our 
classrooms. We are delighted to see that many children also ordered books for their own home to read and share 
together. It is still possible to purchase these books and they will be available after Easter. If you would like any details 
about how to order, please contact your child’s class teacher on Class Dojo.   
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a safe, relaxing and hopefully, restful Easter break and we look forward to seeing you all when school reopens on 
Tuesday 13th April. Thank you for your support this term. 

Mr Hodgson 
 
 
 


